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COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 
Department of Education
DATE: September 26, 2024
TO: Directors, Supervisors, and Contact Persons Addressed
FROM: Sandra C. Curwood, PhD, RDN, Sandy
SUBJECT: Summer Food Service Program Q&A and Updated Guidance on Rural Designations
The Virginia Department of Education, Office of School and Community Nutrition Programs (VDOE-SCNP), would like to provide past updates from the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) regarding rural designations in the Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) and the National School Lunch Program’s Seamless Summer Option (SSO). This information was shared on February 27, 2024, during the VDOE-SCNP webinar on Rural-Non-Congregate Feeding. The USDA has also provided an updated Q&A to highlight SFSP requirements.
Recommended Action
SFSP and SSO operators are encouraged to review the following USDA policy memos:
· SFSP 04-2024, SP 06-2024, Rural Designations in the Summer Meal Programs – Revised
· Includes a revision to the definition of rural to allow the use of multiple recognized federal definitions and classifications to designate areas as rural without further USDA approval. The state agency also has the option, with USDA Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) Regional Office approval, to identify additional pockets that are rural based on other data sources.
· Highlights the updated FNS Rural Designation Map, which is a tool to assist state agencies and sponsors in designating sites as rural.
· SFSP 05-2017, Summer Food Service Program Questions and Answers – Revised
· This updated guidance provides questions and answers to clarify SFSP requirements as found in 7 CFR Part 225, FNS Instruction 796-4, and other federal program guidance.


For more Information
For more information, please contact your assigned School and Community Nutrition Programs regional specialist, your assigned Community Nutrition Programs regional specialist, or send questions to the SNP policy mailbox via email at SNPPolicy@doe.virginia.gov.
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